








February 14, 2005

Mr. Thomas Fidler

Deputy Secretary for

    Air, Recycling and Radiation Protection

16th Floor, Rachel Carson State Office Building

Harrisburg, PA  17105

Dear Mr. Fidler:

As requested, Council’s Public Participation and Outreach Committee discussed the pros and cons of possibly merging the Recycling Fund Advisory Committee (RFAC) into the Solid Waste Advisory Committee (SWAC).  As discussed below, we concur that a merger has merit in terms of holistically addressing solid waste issues, but we also caution you to include both committees in a discussion of the pros and cons of the proposal.

On the positive side, formally incorporating recycling issues into the broader solid waste management discussion, rather than separating them out as a separate item, provides for a simpler and more holistic approach to waste management and, ultimately, to achieving the goal of reducing the overall amount of waste generated and requiring disposal.  There are also potential savings in expenses, staff resources and demand on volunteers, resulting in reduced administrative costs to soliciting public participation in these critical issues.  Finally, the legislative authority for RFAC leaves it to the discretion of the secretary to determine what kind of advisory committee is needed to assist in carrying out the provisions of Act 101
.

We caution you that merging RFAC into SWAC may lead to a perception that recycling has lost importance within DEP and in the Commonwealth.  Since neither committee has been consulted as of yet, we recommend that you seek their input on the idea, consistent with the goal of utilizing advisory committees in a collaborative manner.  The discussion should also address any realignment of SWAC’s roles and responsibilities under this proposed change, and clarify the ongoing importance of recycling as a major part of solid waste management.  Since the membership of both committees is virtually the same, we concur with your proposal to include the additional RFAC members into an expanded SWAC, if the merger proceeds,

Thank you for the opportunity to provide our comments, and we hope that they are useful.  Please call Sue Wilson if you have any questions.  







Sincerely,







Cynthia Carrow

Chair, Public Participation and Outreach

    Committee

� Act 101, Section 301. (10) “Appoint such advisory committees as the secretary deems necessary and proper to assist the department in carrying out the provisions of this act.”





